Ann Clark

From: Sam Yearick

Sent: Wednesday, October 25, 2017 10:33 AM
To: Ann Clark

Cc: sandy@khhattys.com; Scott Hurley
Subject: Nov 6 Agenda

We need to add an agenda item regarding paving the Bare Creek convenience center. In the current year's budget, we
included $133,000 in funding to pave the Bare Creek convenience center and build a retaining wall behind the
Environmental Services shop in West Jefferson.

In reviewing our plans to pave the Bare Creek convenience center the subject of the steep bank on that property came
up. We feel that in order to best prepare that facility for future generations a retaining wall should be built along the
steep bank and backfilled The estimated cost to construct and back-fill the wall would be $70,000. There is sufficient
funds in the Environmental Services fund balance to cover this cost but would require a fund balance appropriation from
the Board of Commissioners to do s0. '

Sam Yearick, CPA
Ashe County Manager

336.846.5501 office
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